
ORWIN MANOR WESTMINSTER ASSOCIATION • P.O. Box 2367 • Winter Park, FL 32790-2367 
• Like us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/OrwinManor/ •

     Born and raised just outside of London, Kerry emigrated to the 
US in 1997. ”I immediately fell in love with the American way of 
life and Florida living,” she says “Growing up in a place where the 
clouds are grey 80% of the time, makes you appreciate Orlando’s 
blue skies and sunshine.” In 2000, Kerry joined a Winter Park 
investment firm, where she ran operations and compliance for 
the next 18 years, “During that time my entire family moved to 
Orwin Manor, my sister and I both got married, had children, and 
now you can find us on Wilkinson St., Westminster Ave., and my 
parents and brother on Indiana Ave. We all love Orwin Manor and 
everything it has to offer. Our neighbors, the proximity to Park 
Ave., Downtown, and MCO. We’re 
always just minutes from anywhere 
we need to be. Like most families at 
this time, you can usually find us at 
home, but we love to spend time at 
local parks, restaurants and support-
ing local businesses.” 
     In 2005, Kerry met her husband 
Zach while finishing up his graduate 
studies at UCF.  Zach’s from Boston, 
and they were married in 2008 at the 
same hotel, Hyatt Regency Grand 
Cypress, where Kerry’s family had 
enjoyed their summer vacations 
when living in England.
     Zach works from home, kept com-
pany by their Olde English   Bulldog 
(pandemic pup), 6-month-old Koda. 
Zach has studied Brazilian Jiu-Jitsu 
for the last 14 years under Bruno 
Malfacine, who recently opened a 
gym on Edgewater Drive. “We feel 
very fortunate that such a major part 

of our life has become even more convenient.” Their 10-year-
old daughter Zofia attends Princeton Elementary, swims at Lake 
Highland, and always has her nose in a book. Their four-year-old 
son Ronan goes to Monarch Learning Academy, will start soccer 
in the next few weeks, and is currently obsessed with dinosaurs! 
In 2018, Kerry left the wealth management arena and joined 
her sister, Katie Bean at her company, My VIP Tour, where they 
specialize in luxury Disney tours. “We have since launched 
Katie Bean Travels, a luxury travel 
agency and Your Royal Concierge, 
a company that plans all aspects of 
the ever-changing, complex but very 
rewarding Disney vacation. “Last 
year was difficult with all the travel 
restrictions and Disney temporarily 
closing, but we’re so encouraged to 
see many of our clients return-
ing and eager to travel once 
again.” 
     “Last night Zach and I 
walked Koda down Park Ave, 
the weather was gorgeous, the 
flowers in bloom, people were 
gathering in Central Park with 
their picnics. We talked about 
how truly fortunate we are to 
be in such a beautiful place. 
Life is good, even in a pan-
demic, we are very fortunate 
and grateful to call this place home.
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We are proud to have Zimmerman, Kiser & Sutcliffe, P.A.; Jeff Hall, Fannie Hillman & 
Associates, Inc.; Commerce National Bank & Trust; Home Boys of Keller Williams Realty, and 

CGV Construction, LLC as our Orwin Manor Association Neighborhood Sponsors for a year.

HOSPITALITY UPDATE 
by Board Member Kerry Merrigan Falconer

OMA NEIGHBORHOOD GARAGE SALE 

Saturday, March 20, 2021 
(rain date March 27)     9 am–3 pm



     Art in Bloom: Festival of Fine Arts and Flowers will blossom, once again, at the Orlando 
Museum of Art, March 25-28, with show hours Friday, 
Saturday and Sunday, 10 a.m.-5 p.m. Tickets are available 
through eventbrite.com. Antique dealers and breathtak-
ing fresh floral arrangements, inspired by works from the 
Orlando Museum of Art’s exhibitions, are only a sample 
of the show features. For more information, please go to 
councilof101.org. 

NEIGHBORHOOD BITS
OMA NEIGHBORHOOD GARAGE SALE 
     

     Garage Sale Saturday
     March 20, 2021 (rain date March 27)  9 am-3 pm

     Start collecting your items – it’s only a few weeks away. We 
will once again place ads, create a map of all the sales and post 
it on our Facebook page. If you are participating (sales are at 
each home), please contact Stephen at info@orwinmanor.org or 
407-622-4886 so you will be added to the map.

Noise Alert!    
     This is a reminder to all Winter Park (and, Orlando as well) residents that the noise 
codes of the city, (Chapter 18, section 18-17 (1) and Chapter 62, section 62-96 a & b) 
include nuisance dog barking. Within the last couple of months, there have been several 
instances of a couple dogs barking for over an hour, with no attention from their owners. 
One was late at night, after 11 pm. If anyone is bothered by a barking dog for this length of 
time, over and over, it is appropriate to call the code enforcement office, and they will send 
someone out to investigate.  PLEASE, do not let your pet be a nuisance to your neighbors. 
Now that the weather is nice, and people have their windows open, it’s even more important 
that we watch our noise levels.

GET READY TO VOTE
     Two former Winter Park commissioners are campaigning to be the city’s next mayor. 
Voters decide on March 9 whether Phil Anderson or Sarah Sprinkel will replace outgoing 
Mayor Steve Leary to represent the city of about 30,000 residents. Early Voting: March 1-5, 
8am-5pm daily (at the Supervisor of Elections office only). Election Day: Tuesday, March 
9, 7am-7pm.

MEET YOUR NEIGHBORS
     Please welcome Annie and Jordan Mason, who moved in to 1367 Canterbury Road last 
September, and are expecting a little boy in June. Congratulations!

BECOME AN ORWIN MANOR WESTMINSTER ASSOCIATION MEMBER
     Our dues are $25 per year. They help cover neighborhood events, newsletters/flyers, P.O. 
box and storage unit rental fees. You can send a check payable to Orwin Manor Westmin-
ster Association and mail it to: Orwin Manor Westminster Association, P. O. Box 2367, 
Winter Park, FL 32790-2367. Or you can now pay the Orwin Manor Westminster Associa-
tion dues through our website: www.orwinmanor.org. See page 6 for all the details. 
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Mind Your Manor
is published quarterly by Orwin Manor 

Westminster Association
P.O. Box 2367, Winter Park, FL 32790-2367.

Publisher Kris Stell, 
krisstell16@gmail.com

Editor Leslie Williams,
info@orwinmanor.org

Delivery Coordinator Mary Soule, 
407.896.0410

Board Members 2021
• President Stephen Pategas, 407.622.4886,
     spategas@hortusoasis.com 
• Vice President Elizabeth Bell, 941.228.2355, 
     elizabeth.wilkins.bell@gmail.com
• Secretary Susan Ellis, 407.973.8061, 
     susan_m_ellis@hotmail.com
• Treasurer John Courson, 352.222.8157,
     courson36@yahoo.com
• Chip Cathey, 404.285.1977, 
     chipcathey75@gmail.com
• Kerry Merrigan Falconer, 407.970.1258,  
     kmerriganarim@gmail.com
• Suzan Goldin, 407.629.2464, 
     sgoldin1@cfl.rr.com
• Jimmy Hendrickson, 321.302.2618,  
     jimmyhendrickson@icould.com
• Shawn Layton, 321.514.8055, 
     shawnlayton@icould.com
• Penny Potter, 407.645.1892,
     potterp810@gmail.com
• Tim Schulte, 407.257.1874
     tschulte@zkslawfirm.com
• Richard Verkaik, 352.308.7036, 
     richardverkaik@gmail.com
• Leslie Williams, 407.234.4484, 
      littleles7@gmail.com

Mind Your Manor Advertising Rates
•  $50 ($180 yearly) horiz or vert 3.67” x 4.75” 
or a pre-printed flyer we insert into the 315 
hand-delivered newsletters
•  $25 ($90 yearly) horizontal or vertical 
    business card size (3.5” x 2”)
•  $10 for a classified text ad (approx. 30 
words) OR one free 50 word ad per member, 
your phone number or email required. 

Newsletter Item/Ad Deadlines
Mind Your Manor Number I Winter

Deadline – February 1
Mind Your Manor Number II Spring

Deadline – May 1
Mind Your Manor Number III Summer

Deadline – August 1
Mind Your Manor Number IV Autumn

Deadline – November 1

Visit orwinmanor.org for neighborhood 
and event sponsorship opportunities and

the advertising form. 
Editor reserves the right to edit.

Around The Corner

CITY ONLINE SERVICE
     The city launched a new online service, @YourRequest. This new service is accessible 
from cityofwinterpark.org/AtYourRequest and allows users to easily submit questions 
and requests for city services right from their mobile device or computer. 
     Examples of what can be reported using @YourRequest are:
     • Broken or cracked sidewalks	 • Code compliance concerns	 • Potholes
     • Non-emergency issues	 • Power outages (or call 1-877-811-8700)
     • Repair or maintenance of city facilities or amenities
     • Utility turn on and off services
     This service is for non-emergency questions and requests only.

Stephen
Text Box
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 • Saturday, March 20 – Garage Sale – 9am-3pm (rain date March 27)

• Sunday, March 28 – Neighborhood B.Y.O.Brunch (in Orwin Manor Park) 11am-
2pm (Please bring your own refreshments and chairs and join us for a socially 
distant gathering)

• Sunday, October 10 – Oktoberfest (in Orwin Manor Park) 4:30pm onward

• Thursday, October 21 – Great Pumpkin Judging after 6pm

• Sunday, October 31 – Witches Walk (in Orwin Manor Park) 6:30-8pm

• Monday, December 13 – Orwin Manor Aglow Judging after 6pm

• Tuesday, December 14 – Holiday Party, starts at 5pm – Susan and Scott Ellis’s 
home at 1415 Buckingham Rd.

• Friday, December 24 – Luminaries, 6pm (rain date December 25)

• Tuesday, January 4, 2022 – Annual Meeting, 7–9pm at Commerce National Bank 
& Trust

Board Meetings Third Tuesday Every Other Month 7:30-9 p.m. 

   • April 20, 2020 – Zoom
   • June 15, 2020 – TBD
   • August 17, 2020 – TBD
   • October 19, 2020 – TBD
   • December 14, 2020 – (Susan Ellis, 1415 Buckingham Rd.)

Please join us! Call 407-257-1874 to place an item on the agenda.

OMA 2021 Events Calendar

NEIGHBORHOOD 
GATHERINGS

Join us at the historic club-
house at Dubsdread Golf 

Course, 549 West Par Street, 
Orlando every second Wednes-
day of the month at 5:30 p.m.  
We have reserved the long 

high top table adjacent to the 
bar in the Taproom.  

Upcoming Dates:
     • Wednesday, March 10 
       (Cancelled)
     • Wednesday, April 14
     • Wednesday, May 12
     • Wednesday, June 9

KUDOS
     The Orwin Manor 
Westminster Associa-
tion is in the process of 
acquiring a Little Free 
Library to add to Orwin 
Manor Park. Little 
libraries inspire a love of 
reading, build commu-
nity and spark creativity 
by encouraging book 
exchanges around our 
neighborhood. They 
function on the honor 
system; anyone can add 
or take books. We also 
are lucky to have one 
located in front of the 
house at 1412 Devon 
courtesy of our generous 
neighbors Donovan and 
Ginger Myrie.  
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Winter Park PRIDE Project’s 1000 Flag Initiative 

     Long-time Winter Park resident and business owner, 
Thor Falk, announced the formation of The Winter Park 
PRIDE Project, a not for profit 501(c)(3) corporation. The 
mission is to promote and celebrate that Winter Park is a 
diverse and inclusive community where everyone is wel-

come. 
     The initiative for 2021 is 
to provide 1,000 residents 
with free Pride flags to fly 
outside their homes in Winter 
Park during PRIDE month, 
June 2021. Fundraising ef-
forts will cover the cost of 
the Pride flags and excess 
funds will be dedicated to 
organizations and programs 
benefiting LGBTQ+ youth 
or promoting diversity and 
inclusion in Winter Park. 
     Explaining his motiva-
tion, Falk said, “I believe 
these flags will give Winter 
Park residents an opportunity 
to show their support and, 
in doing so, help LGBTQ+ 

people of all ages to know they are a valued part of the 
Winter Park community.” 
     Falk is in the process of assembling a Board of Directors 
for the Winter Park PRIDE Project and hopes to include 

members of the LGBTQ+ community as well as allies. The 
organization will be reaching out to Winter Park businesses 
and organizations for support and collaboration. 
     Winter Park businesses can support and participate in 
the PRIDE Project through sponsorships, donations, or 
even featuring special PRIDE themed products, services, 

and items where a portion of the proceeds go to the Winter 
Park PRIDE Project initiatives. 
     The Winter Park PRIDE Project is modeled after the 
Hingham Pride Project of 2020. Hingham is outside Bos-
ton, MA and is similar in size and demographics to Winter 
Park. Upon learning about the success of their project from 
his niece who lives there, Falk reached out to the organizers 
to learn more and ultimately decided to promote a similar 
program in Winter Park. 
     For more information about the Winter Park PRIDE 
Project:  www.winterparkprideproject.org, or email winter-
parkpride@gmail.com. 

Do We Have  Your E-mail?

We will email you only important 
neighborhood information:  Say hi 
to us at info@orwinmanor. org and 
we will keep you up-to-date  with 

the information that touches  you 
where you live.



Congratulations to Alan and Gerry Hatchitt

at 1535 Berkshire Ave. for earning the 
Jan/Feb 2021 Yard of Distinction
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     Since it is now time to start pruning your shrubs 
and perennials, this article is on proper pruning 
methods.  Let’s start with deadheading. This is a term 
referring to cutting off spent flowers. Most perennials 
and annuals benefit from deadheading, not only be-
cause it makes them more attractive, but because it 
gets rids of dead material and rejuvenates the plant. 
As I walk the neighborhood, the plant I most see 

that needs 
dead-
heading is 
the ubiqui-
tous penta. 
Please, 
neighbors, 
get out 
there and 
dead-
head your 
pentas! 
A penta 

covered in brown dried up flowers is so unattractive! 
Once the dead flowers are gone, the plant then sets 
about to produce more blooms. It only takes check-
ing the yard just once a week to see what needs 

attention. Most annuals benefit from deadheading 
– there are some exceptions, petunias for one, but 
go ahead and cut them off when in doubt. If your 
shrubs and perennials have been “bitten” by the 
cold, now is the time to prune off the brown portion 
back to where the stem is still green. You can find 
this point by gently scratching the bark to find where 
the green starts. Make your cut slightly diagonal, at a 
leaf or twig node. It’s important to use sharp prun-
ers (the knife sharpener at the Winter Park Farmers’ 
Market also sharpens garden tools). For shrubs, gen-
erally, it’s best to  take off no more than a third of 
the plant’s size. For flowering shrubs, wait until bloom-
ing is over.  Remember that pruning will encourage 
plants to produce new growth, so it’s a good idea 
to give them the first dose of fertilizer of the year. As 
always, be sure to follow label instructions for apply-
ing fertilizer. It is recommended that you use a slow 
release granular type.
     There is a wealth of gardening information avail-
able by calling the Orange County Master Gardener 
plant clinic, phone number 407-254-9200, which is 
now open for limited in-person service, or by going 
to the following websites: www.solutionsforyourlife.
com and www.ifas.ufl.edu. 

Neighborhood Pro 
Spring Gardening Tips

by Board Member & Orange Co. Master Gardener Penny Potter



Orwin Manor Membership 2021
Become an Orwin Manor Westminster Association Member

Thanks to all our existing and new members for supporting our neighborhood events and newsletter!! 
OMA dues fund our neighborhood events, this newsletter, 

our P.O. box and rental unit fees, and so much more! Our dues are only $25 per year.

If you would like to join, simply mail a check to:
Orwin Manor Association, PO Box 2367, Winter Park, FL 32790-2367

Or you can now pay the Orwin Manor Westminster Association dues through our website:
	 1. Go to www.orwinmanor.org
	 2. Under the Resources tab select Membership
	 3. Option to pay via PayPal or Credit Card

  Email us at info@orwinmanor.org with any questions.

CURRENT MEMBERS – 43 PAID AS OF February 2021

Legg, Ann & Bill			   1411 Berkshire 		
Pategas, Stephen & Kristin	 1425 Berkshire 
Lancaster, Chris & Elizabeth	 1446 Berkshire 
Unkefer, Elizabeth & John	 1475 Berkshire 
Hartung, Greg & Williams, Leslie	 1492 Berkshire 
Hawkins, Allison			  1525 Berkshire 
Maynard, Judy & Lee		  1531 Berkshire 
Helton, Tom & Cindy		  1601 Berkshire
Tim Schulte			   1602 Berkshire 
Card, Carol & Harold		  1645 Berkshire 
Cushing, Peter			   1659 Berkshire 	
Roberts, Henry & Carmen	 1363 Buckingham 
Verkaik, Richard & Vanessa	 1404 Buckingham
Cathey, Chip			   1331 Canterbury
Potter, Penny			   1360 Canterbury 
Shannon, William & Karen	 1367 Canterbury 
Tyedmers, Monica & Ole		  1379 Canterbury 
Koch, Kenneth			   1441 Canterbury 
Herod, Margaret			  1501 Cavendish 
Layton, Shawn & Hendrickson, Jimmy   1310 Devon 
Lawton, Alan & Kim		  1340 Devon 

Dobrev, Alex & Cara		  1400 Devon 
Riggs, Julie & Clarence		  1420 Leith 
Hooper, Chuck & Gaines, Douglas   1444 Norfolk 		
Crissey, John & Maria		  1530 Norfolk 
Pileggi, Gary & Margaret (Maggie)   1471 N. Orange 
Bell, Elizabeth & Carlo		  1581 N. Orange 
Vanderpol, Jackie		  3236 N. Orange 
Snider, Ed & Reni		  1405 Pelham 	
Del Rocco, Joe & Yue, Helen	 3310 Pelham 
Guzman, Chris			   3315 Pelham 
Hood, Lea			   3319 Pelham 
Deen, Michael & Traci		  1375 Suffolk 
Nancy, Martin			   1437 Suffolk 
Hansen, Susan & James		 1415 Westchester 
Potts, Mike & Lory		  1455 Westchester 
Elder, Chris & Christy		  1476 Westchester 
Falk, Thor			   1485 Westchester 
Gilliland, Ed & Jean		  1620 Westchester 
Johnson, Bryan & Cheryl		 1621 Westchester 
Foggi, Amber & Stefano		  1652 Westchester 
Merrigan, Kerry Ann & Richard	 423 Westminster 	
Courson, John & Stephanie	 615 Westminster 
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1. Go to www.orwinmanor.org
	 2. Under the Resources tab select Membership
	 3. Option to pay via PayPal or Credit Card

Stephen
Text Box
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We are proud to have Zimmerman, Kiser & Sutcliffe, P.A.; Jeff Hall, Fannie Hillman & 
Associates, Inc.; Commerce National Bank & Trust, Home Boys of Keller Williams Realty and 

CGV Construction, LLC as our Orwin Manor Association Neighborhood Sponsors for a year.




